LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11th February 2013 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllr. M. Munro-Hill, 

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Warburton the Vice-Chairman Cllr Proctor and Cllr Myers, Turrell, Crookes, Stephenson, Scott and Chapman.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present) The Chairman, Cllr. Warburton spoke to Cllr. Pollard prior to the meeting regarding the Longcroft Project and relayed the information to the councillors. This is currently under review.

Cllr.Birmingham attended the meeting for a short while from 7.40pm. The Longcroft Project was discussed also the issue of flooding in Aike and the proposed new culvert for Thorpe and Church Lane, Lockington. Clerk to forward e-mail from Alistair Marr regarding the scheme identified for a new culvert in Church Lane to Cllr. Birmingham.

Clerk also to follow this up and send routine monthly e-mail to Alistair Marr, Senior Catchment Drainage Engineer at ERYC.

Minutes. The minutes of the 14th January 2013 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Parish Emergency Plan. Draft completed and discussed, AP proposed the plan be approved, seconded GC.  Final version to be put on the Lockington Parish Council Website, to be reviewed in May at the APCM and annually after that.  To archive each version.  Forward a copy of the plan to Alan Bravey at ERYC. AIF.

Broadband – Lockington. A further on-line survey was completed on behalf of the parish council.  Reply received from Mike Jackson confirming this and was read out at the meeting. The deadline for completing the survey ended in February 2013.  Engineering work to improve broadband services across the East Riding is a large telecom project that is expected to take upwards of 2 years to implement from an anticipated start date of October 2013. A plan will be produced showing where the improvements in broadband will happen.  Updates will be provided in ‘Your East Riding’ and to the parish council.

Gritting/Thorpe/Lester Burton ERYC.  Cllr Pollard followed this up and a request was made for Lester Burton (Technical Services) to contact the clerk.  Thorpe is not on the list of criteria for gritting i.e. does not have heavy traffic.  To be reviewed every 3 years, next review June 2013.

A request was made at the meeting for a further grit bin for Thorpe near The Green. Clerk to enquire re the cost for this and the refilling proceedure..

Finger Post/Steve Charlton.  To date this has not been replaced. Clerk to contact Steve Charlton

Fly tipping.  A number of old tyres have been dumped in the lay-by near the chippings. Clerk to contact ERYC.

Flooding/Culvert Thorpe and Church Lane. A routine monthly e-mail to be sent to Alistair Marr and Cllr Birmingham re flooding issue at Aike and Church Lane.  Following agreement there is an issue in these places, is there any progress with funding?

Road Sweeper for Lockington.  Steve Charlton to be consulted.

Correspondence. 
Community Funds linked to Energy Related Developments.

The chairman JW spoke to Simon Fairbank/Dalton Estate. 

There is nothing to be gained in pursuing this.

Potholes in the Highway -  correspondence received and read out.

Safeguarding Home Flood Insurance/Graham Stuart.  Information was read out and petition was signed by each councillor and the clerk at the meeting, relating to poor ambulance response times and safeguarding home flood insurance. Clerk to forward on to Graham Stuart.

ERNLLCA – January newsletter was forwarded to GC. Also Spring Conference details was discussed.

East Riding Draft Local Plan/meetings. This was discussed.

Parish Council Information/Electoral Dept. Names and addresses of each councillor were forwarded to the Electoral department as requested.

East Riding Parish News – circulated.

Planning.
12/04667/PLF – Erection of single storey extension to rear and side and alterations to existing roof at 8 South Glebe, Lockington for Ms Stephanie Taylor.

Granted.

12/01627/PLF – Siting of a residential caravan for a temporary period of 3 years (amended plans) at Land East of Stable On Land Chapel Lane, Aike for Mr. Neil Wright.

The plans were discussed.  Comments to be forwarded to ERYC.  No further expansion to the pig farm should be allowed.  Dated 11/2/13.

Accounts. B. Robinson was paid £27.00 for the printing of the newsletter by Horsley & Dawson.

S.L. Connon was paid £138.80 stipend for February and expenses of £30.12.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 11th March 2013 after the APM at 7.00pm.

A.O.B.
Flood Liaison Group information re next meeting end of May, information passed to parish council representative GC. Amend records from Graham Ashley to GC.

Information from Peter Hirschfeld regarding ‘Cheaper Energy Together’ relating to Collective Switching Scheme with regards to electricity.  JW contacted PH at the meeting and invited him to give a presentation at the next meeting in March.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.12pm.

